
Middleton Tyas & Moulton Village News 
No 501 June 2019	
 

Claiming Dates:  
30th May Lunch - St Michael’s 
2nd June Pet Service – St Michael’s 
5th June Paint with wool 
8th June Craft Group Coffee Morning 
29th June Trinity Academy summer fair 
29th June Coffee Morning 
29th June Cricket Club quiz 
13th July Bark in the Park 
8th October Lunch and Flower Demonstration 
with Val Guest - .Nafas demonstrator 
9th May 2020 - Moulton Plant Sale 2020 
__________________________________ 

Editors Note 
If you would like anything in future editions 
please send to:  Craig Jones 
mtmvillagenews@hotmail.com 
A reminder that July and August are a 
combined edition of the Village News.  All 
entries by 20th June please. 

COFFEE	MORNING.	
	

St	Michael	and	All	Angels	
	

You	are	invited	to	drop	in	for	a	chat	with	new	and	
old	friends	on	

Saturday	29th	June	2019	
10.30	am	until	Noon	
In	the	Memorial	Hall	

Coffee,	Tea	and	biscuits	£2.50	
Book	Stall	and	Raffle,	

	
We	look	forward	to	your	company.	

In	aid	of	Church	Funds	

Middleton Tyas Craft Group. 
COFFEE MORNING  

Saturday 8th June 10.30 to 12.00 
 

Please support our fundraiser for  the crisis in 
Mozambique via UNICEF. 

On display will be our latest knitted and 
crocheted items for Knit For Peace charity. 

Entry £2.50 to include Coffee/ Tea and biscuits. 
Raffle. 

Looking forward to seeing you there. 
_____________________________________ 
The Paper Chase Quiz 
Thanks to those who bought my quiz 
sheet. There were 9 people who scored 
maximum points, and the name of the 
winner, picked out of a hat by shopper Jim, 
was Rita Pamenter.  £65 went to shop 
funds.                     Susan. 
 

From the Parish Council  
 
A66 Northern Trans-Pennine Project 
To improve the A66 between the M6 junction 40 Penrith and 
the A1(M) Scotch Corner the Department of Transport has 
commissioned an investigation to dual the remaining 
carriageway sections of the A66.    
They are holding a public consultation on the proposals and 
would like to hear what you think, so please share any 
concerns, ideas or local knowledge that you may have. 
Local consultations will be held at:- 
 The Station, Richmond, 21st June 2019 , 11am – 7pm 
       22nd June 2019 , noon – 4pm 
Alternatively, you can find out how you can take part online at 
–   www.highwaysengland.co.uk/A66TransPennine  
	
Richmond Rotary - Best Kept Village 
Competition 2019 
Don’t forget the judges will be here during 
the first 2 weeks of July, and it would be 
wonderful to win again through our usual 
community effort. 
	
Reminder That We Need Volunteers for 

Defibrillator –  If it is activated - as well as 
summoning the Emergency Services, a 
group of resident volunteers is contacted to 
give early, life-saving assistance until the 
ambulance arrives.  This group of VETS 
(Volunteer Emergency Telephone System) 

works on a ‘first call’ basis and is currently in need of more 
volunteers to be trained to respond and undertake CPR.  For 
anyone out there who feels willing and able to join the VETS 
team, you will receive full training and would become a 
valuable part of the team.  
Please get in touch with Cllr Martin Bartle on 377553 for 
further details. 

Speed Awareness Training –  Cllr 
Gordon Davies now has a group of 
volunteers to undertake the Speed 
Awareness Training with North Yorkshire 
Police.  However, a few more volunteers 
would be welcome to enable the scheme 
to run on a rota system of 4 each time.  If 
you need further details or would like to 
volunteer to help reduce speeding in our 

village, please contact him on 377450. 
 
Next Parish Council Meeting is Thursday 13th June at 7pm 
in the Memorial Hall 
Everyone is very welcome to attend. 

 
St Michael’s Majors. 
The tea this month will be on the third Thursday which is the 
20th. 
Thank you.  Sara 



MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP 
MON-FRI: 8AM – 2PM   FRI EVE: 5PM-7PM   SAT: 8.30AM-1PM 

TEL: 01325 377198  EMAIL: MTVILLAGESHOP@GMAIL.COM 
 

POST OFFICE 
MON & TUE: 8.30AM-1.30PM  THU & FRI: 8.30AM-1.30PM 

TEL: 01325 339111  ROYAL MAIL VAN COLLECTS AT 12 NOON 
 

	
Please excuse the absence of the shop page in May’s edition.  Craig was away and then I was away, and in 
the meantime my email didn’t want to play with the News’ email and so there was no page.  Yeah I know, 
relief! 
 
Anyhow, we held a book sale in May as part of our normal fundraising efforts.  A lot of people made use of 
this by getting rid of a load of books, and then a few people came along and bought them.  Thanks to 
everyone who donated, and a bigger thanks to those who helped set up and run the sale, and those who came 
to it. 
 
This is a just so you know … during recent discussions with the Post Office about Dorothy’s job, the PO 
stated that if the shop should ever close, our Post Office would close too.  Even though they are separate 
businesses, the shop pays the rent and the power bills for that whole section of the building.  If the shop 
can’t do it, basically the PO ain’t interested. 
 
We recently had our AGM, so for those who couldn’t make it, are not shareholders, are shareholders who 
haven’t told me they’ve changed their email address, are shareholders who when reading the letters ‘AGM’ 
fall promptly asleep, or just anyone who is interested in the welfare of their village shop, last financial year 
(Oct 17 – Oct 18), we made a profit of £915.  Not much but enough to keep us in our aprons for another 
year.   
 
Mary Parvin has entered the Macmillan Cancer Support Northumberland Coast Mighty Hike which takes 
place on 6 July.  Last year she did the one in the Lake District and like last year, she has asked for support 
from the village.  With the winner getting one of her marvellous Christmas cakes, you can have a go at 
guessing the time she will take to walk, stumble, gallop like a little pony or skip like a toddler on a sugar 
high around the 26 mile course.  Entry is £2 with all money raised going to Macmillan. 
 
Keep an eye out for news on our 15th birthday celebration on 20 July.  This will be dinner in the Hall and 
tickets will be available soon.  Fifteen years is a great achievement for a community shop so do think about 
coming and helping us celebrate this! 
 
Have you been bothered by the noise of traffic from the A1 since the upgrade?  Removal of trees and foliage 
from beside the road seems to have caused an increase to the noise.  There is such a thing apparently as 
acoustic fencing that will reduce the noise, and some has been installed near Brompton on Swale.  Liz 
Timmins, who lives a few houses down from the services, has spoken to Angus Thompson and various 
authorities on this, and has prepared a letter that she plans to send to Highways. Copies of this letter are 
available in the shop or direct from Liz, who is making her way slowly around the village.  If the noise 
bothers you, then do pick up a copy of the letter, add your address and signature and I will pass it back to 
Liz for sending on. 
 
And lastly, thanks to everyone who played this season’s Football Prediction Game.  It made £81.75 for the shop and 
the highest prize this time was £54.  There is £38.50 in the kitty already for next season as no-one won it! 
 
Helen 

 

 



A message from the Rectory canine. 
 

Chaos reigns! The dreaded GCSEs have arrived and the normal, 
nutty day-to-day idiocy has been replaced by ‘serious’ and ‘stress’. 
I watch from my sofa, as the biscuit-buyer and Eve attempt to be 
their kind of ‘normal’ in amidst the chaos.  
 

Eve had lost her calculator for the third time, and the biscuit-buyer, 
the car keys, for the 300th time. The lounge clock had suddenly 
turned the sixty-second minute into a thirty-second one, and the 
idea of a ‘quiet, calm drive to school’ was quickly disappearing in 
ever-decreasing circles of panic, aided and abetted by a barking 
Bach (gobby terrier extraordinare).  
 

Calculator and keys eventually located, the biscuit-buyer and Eve 
stumbled out of the Rectory door and drove off leaving skid marks 
on the driveway. Bach shrugged, jumped on the armchair and 
immediately fell asleep, and I pondered the sudden change in 
atmosphere. My intellectual canine mind pondered the recent 
sermon preached by the biscuit-buyer and thought a reminder 
might be in order. On considering the calming Psalm 23, ‘The Lord 
is my Shepherd’, the biscuit-buyer had found a couple of 
alternative versions. The first one echoed the events I had just 
observed: 
 

The clock is my dictator, I shall not rest. 
It makes me lie down only when exhausted. 
It leads me to the deep depression, it hounds my soul. 
It leads me in circles of frenzy for activities’ sake. 
Even though I run frantically from task to task, 
I will never get it all done, for my “ideal” is with me. 
Deadlines and my need for approval, they drive me. 
They demand performance from me, beyond the limits of my 
schedule. 
They anoint my head with migraines, my in-basket over-flows. 
Surely fatigue and time pressure shall follow me all the days of my 
life, 
And I will dwell in the bonds of frustration forever. 
 

Maybe it was time she took a leaf out of her own book and lived 
the second version she had found. I share this with love for all 
those under stress, those facing exams and the pending results: 
 

The Lord is my Pace Setter, I shall not rush, 
He makes me stop and rest for quiet intervals, 
He provides me with images of stillness, 
Which restore my serenity. 
He leads me in ways of efficiency, 
through calmness of mind; and his guidance is peace. 
Even though I have a great many things to accomplish each day, 
I will not fret, for his presence is here. 
His timelessness, his all-importance will keep me in balance. 
He prepares refreshment and renewal in the midst of my activity, 
by anointing my head with his oils of tranquillity, 
My cup of joyous energy overflows. 
Surely harmony and effectiveness shall be the fruit of my hours, 
For I shall walk in the pace of my Lord, 
and dwell in his house for ever. 
 

Parish Assembly 
This year’s Assembly was held on 16 May 
hosted by the Parish Council.  14 
residents were in attendance compared to 
the population of the Village of around 
580.  As part of the regular reports from 
groups and organisations within the 
Village, a plea was made for greater use 
of the Memorial Hall and the Shop. It is 
known that if the shop was unable to 
continue (though the Shop Committee 
members are very skilled in raising more 
money to support it) then that would also 
be the end of the Post Office.  The 
message therefore is to use it (the Hall, 
Shop and Post Office) or lose it.  Perhaps 
this message will jerk more residents to 
show commitment to our valuable 
amenities and support all organisations 
working for the Village. 

Peter 

	
LUNCH	

St	Michael	and	All	Angels	
You	are	invited	to	drop	in	for	a	chat	and	relax	

On	Thursday	30th	May	2019	
12	noon	until	1.30	pm	
In	the	Memorial	Hall	
Entrance	£5.00	Adults	

£2.50	Children	
In	aid	of	church	funds	

	
We	look	forward	to	seeing	you.	

 
 
Calling All Pets 

 
On Sunday, 2nd June at 9.30am 
there will be a service just for us 
at St. Michael's Church. 
 
Get your owners up early and bring them 
along with a chair or a rug, and well show 
everyone how special we are.  We'll meet 
outside, but if the weather is ruff ( sorry) 
we'll meet in church. 
 
Light refreshments will be available. 
 
 



Ore-some Copper Belles WI 
 
Well we were just ‘buzzing’ with excitement this 
month as we listened to Sadie Whent give a 
fascinating talk on the world of bees. Honey bees 
play an important role in pollination and without them 
many crops we eat would not exist. Beekeeping not 
only produces honey for us to eat but it also helps 
farmers to increase their yield and consequently 
provides more food for us. Beekeeping, we 
discovered, is a very complex science.  
Sadie took us through the annual calendar of a 
beekeeper; the different duties throughout the 
months and seasons and the varied equipment 
required. We learned all about the different roles 
bees have within the colony: the female worker bees 
who do all the work (housekeeping) in the hive; the 
male drone bees whose job is to mate with the 
Queen; and the Queen bee herself who leads the 
colony and is the only bee that can lay fertilised 
eggs. The bees decide who gets the different roles 
depending on what is required within their workforce 
and, when new colonies are needed, they raise new 
Queens through the feeding of ‘royal jelly’. Sadie 
also brought some of the different honeys that they 
produce allowing us to explore the unique tastes 
characterised by the different plants that the bees 
are exposed to. They really were distinctive in their 
different flavours. Thanks to Sadie for a fascinating 
talk. We all learned so much and this is just the 
basics. Who would have thought a simple pot of 
honey had such a complex process behind it? 
 
Join us next month on Tuesday 11th May at 7pm in 
the Middleton Tyas Village Hall for a session. For 
those joining in, remember to wear comfy clothes 
and bring a water bottle. 
 
Help is also needed at the Bark in the Park Dog 
Show and Village Fete on Saturday 13th July. Ore-
some Copper Belles WI is organising and running 
the Village Fete Tent which will include stalls for the 
family: 
Homemade lemonade . Decorate a cupcake .  
Decorate a dog themed biscuit . Make a playdough 
dog . Pin the tail on the dog . Coconut shy . Sweet 
shop . Face painting  
 
Please support us for this event. All proceeds raised 
go towards refurbishment of the village play park. If 
anyone would like to get involved, on the day or 
beforehand (baking/preparing stalls), please get in 
touch. 
 
Follow us on Facebook at Ore-some Copper Belles 
WI. Contact us on 
oresomecopperbelles@outlook.com 
 

Moulton Matters 
 
Books in the Moulton Book Stop 
 

The sale of books, DVDs and CDs in the bus shelter 
during April raised £41.48, thank you to all our 
supporters. All books, DVDs and CDs are priced at 50p. 
 
Good quality fiction books are always welcome.  Please 
leave them on the benches in the bus shelter.  All 
proceeds will go towards Moulton Village Association 
funds. 
 

Plant Sale 2019 
The Plant Sale was held on Saturday 11 May with 
many braving the threatening weather – fortunately 
there was just one downpour when the demand for 
bacon and sausage baps suddenly increased!   
We received tremendous support for those who grew 
plants, cleared out their shed and gardens of 
paraphernalia, baked cakes and contributed tombola 
prizes.  Thanks to all who brought donations along.  
Harvey the Hare was won by Trevor from Moulton.  He 
is happy in his new home.  
We made £1410 on the day and as we go to press 
sales in the bus shelter have increased the total to 
£1611.24.  Thanks again to all who support the Plant 
Sale – the proceeds will be used to fund activities in 
Moulton and maintain our verges and green spaces.  
Thanks also to those who helped beforehand, at the 
sale and to clear up afterwards.  
 

Best Kept Village Competition 2019 
Judging for the competition will take place during the 
first two weeks of July.  We have been provided with 
the judging criteria.  Judges will look at borders, verges, 
tubs and flower displays along with the appearance of 
the Black Bull Inn together with that of the church 
grounds and Diamond Jubilee Garden, including 
looking after wildlife.  They will also be looking closely 
at benches, noticeboards, the telephone kiosk, 
outbuildings and sheds and of course well tended 
gardens, hanging baskets and the “absence of litter”. 
Good luck in keeping all of these areas tidy through the 
changing weather pattern.    
 

Lorries through Moulton 
Following the recent increase in heavy goods vehicles 
through the village, a Parish Meeting has been 
arranged for Tuesday 28 May in St Andrew’s Church.  
Mr Neil Linfoot, Highways Improvement Manager will be 
present together with our County Councillor, Angus 
Thompson.  Please note, this meeting will be at 4.00 
pm.  All are welcome.  
 
Church Cleaning: 
Thanks to all who have volunteered to clean St 
Andrew’s. 
June: Mrs S Jones 
July: Mr and Mrs Gentry 



 



 



 

	
Middleton	Tyas	Cricket	Club	

Calling	All		Quizzers!	
Saturday	29th	June	7pm	

Middleton	Tyas	Memorial	Hall	
Test	your	knowledge	with	family	and	friends	

£5	per	person	including	supper	
Raffle	to	be	held	on	the	evening,	lots	of	

lovely	prizes	
For	more	information	or	to	register	a	

team/interest,	please	contact	–	
Matt	Hutchinson		-	07498258293	
Jenn	Smith-07790078428	or	
Ian	Clarke	-07711149675	

 
 
 
 
 
Middleton Tyas Cricket Club has been part of the 
village for many, many years and plays their home 
matches at the cricket ground at Middleton Lodge. 
We play in the C division of the Darlington & 
District league. The season started on the 20th 
April and we have got off to a good start. We also 
play in a mid week friendly league which is great 
fun and gives everyone a chance to have a go! 
The team is made up of a diverse mix of ages and 
abilities, but everyone enjoys the camaraderie both 
on and off the pitch. 
Anyone interested in getting involved or just 
coming along to support the team would be made 
more than welcome, it’s a pleasure to watch on a 
sunny summers day (cannot guarantee this, it is 
England) in such a beautiful setting. 

	

 
For more information – 

Web site –http://middletontyas.play-cricket.com/ 
Contact details for the club- 

Marcus Burnett- Team Captain -07834455568 
Ian Clark- Chairman -07711149675 
Jenn Smith-Treasurer-07790078428 

 
______________________________________________________________________ 

 
Middleton Tyas Golf Society 

Annual Golf competition at Appleby Golf Club on Wednesday 4th September 19. 
Bacon rolls on arrival 8:30, then 9 hole team completion from 9:30 am. 

Soup & Sandwiches for Lunch then 18 holes singles for the  
‘Tyas Shield’ and green blazer from 1pm. 

Prize giving followed by two course dinner in the Club House. 
Cost for the full day £55. 

Please phone below if you would like to attend: 
 

Simon Raw – 07590015276 
Geoff Smith – 07563785259 

Geoff Yarrow – 01325 377479 
 

Names required by 28th August please. 
This year the day is open to Lady Golfers for the first time. 

 
You do not have to be a resident from the village to play and you can bring a guest from outside 

the village if you would like. 
 



	

	

	

	

I wandered lonely as a cloud 
That floats on high o’er vales and hills, 
When all at once I saw a crowd, 
A host, of golden daffodils; 
Beside the lake, beneath the trees, 
Fluttering and dancing in the breeze. 

Continuous as the stars that shine 
And twinkle on the milky way, 
They stretched in never-ending line 
Along the margin of a bay: 
Ten thousand saw I at a glance, 
Tossing their heads in sprightly dance. 

The waves beside them danced; but they 
Out-did the sparkling waves in glee: 
A poet could not but be gay, 
In such a jocund company: 
I gazed—and gazed—but little thought 
What wealth the show to me had brought: 

For oft, when on my couch I lie 
In vacant or in pensive mood, 
They flash upon that inward eye 
Which is the bliss of solitude; 
And then my heart with pleasure fills, 
And dances with the daffodils. 

“Daffodils” by William Wordsworth 

	



 
 



CHURCH SERVICES – JUNE 2018 
Sunday 2nd June 7th Sunday of Easter Middleton Tyas 
9.30am  PETS SERVICE. See separate advert Rev. J. Lane 
Sidesmen Mrs E. Croft Miss M Brown 
Readings & Readers TBA  
 
Sunday 9th. June  Pentecost Middleton Tyas 
9.30am Morning Prayer CW   Mr. H. Swanston 
Sidesmen Mrs. S. Vaux Mrs. J. Nimmins 

Reader Mrs. P. Swanston  
Readings Acts 2, 1-21 P791 John 14, 8-17 P794 
 
Sunday 9th. June Pentecost Moulton 
6pm  Evening Prayer BCP  Rev J Lane 
Readings Acts 2, 1-21 P791 John 14, 8-17 P 794 
 
Sunday 16th. June Trinity Sunday Middleton Tyas 
9.30am Holy Communion CW(T) Rev. J. Lane 
Sidesmen Mrs. S. Mahaffy Mrs. S. Baxter 
Reader Mrs. P. Greijer  
Readings Romans 5, 1-5 P797 John 16, 12-15 P 798 
 
Sunday 23rd. June 1st Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 
9.30am Morning Prayer CW  Mrs. V. Waugh 
Sidesmen Mrs. P. Aitken Mr. R. Aitken 
Reader Mrs. E. Croft  
Readings 1 Kings 19, 1-15a P819 Luke 8, 26-39 P 824 
 
Sunday 30th June   
10.30 Joint Service of Holy Communion at  Eryholme 
 
All readings are as detailed in the Revised Common Lectionary unless otherwise shown. 
If anyone needs the services of a priest, please contact Rev. J. Lane on 01325 377918 or e-mail 
jennilane2013@btinternet.com 
 
Cleaning Rota: 
May 27 – 3 June – Mrs Aitken & Mrs Fogarty. 
June 10-17 Mrs Parker & Mrs Thomas 
June 24 to 1 Jul Mrs Stead & Mrs Wood 
 
Flower Rota: 
Sara Vaux will do the flowers in June 


